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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes 
Monday, February 24, 2020
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 John F. Malone, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
One Day Liquor License for Turn Back Time
· Lisa Burris from Turn Back Time was present to request the following:

· One day liquor license request for an event on June 20, 2020 from 6pm to 9pm.
· One day liquor license request for an event on March 31, 2020 from 5pm to 7pm.
· Ms. Burris state that both events will have a tips certified server.
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the two requests for a one day liquor license for Turn Back Time.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
Discuss FY21 budget with WRSD
· Darryll McCall, Robert Berlo, Jeffrey Carlson and Daniel Deedy were present from the Wachusett Regional School District to discuss the upcoming FY21 budget.  Mr. McCall provided a handout with the all the information that was to be presented.  (The full handout is available in the Board of Selectmen’s office).   The following topics were reviewed during the presentation:
· Enrollment

· Budget

· Salaries & Benefits

· (PB) How many members do you have in Worcester County?

· Mr. McCall replied about 300

· Instruction & Operation

· (JP) Are you looking to implement a new math program in the middle school?

· Mr. Berlo replied that the current program is being reviewed.

· (PB) How much do we spend a year on Chromebooks?

· Mr. Berlo replied that we are involved in a three-year lease that costs a little over $100,000.

· Fixed costs

· (PB) What is our proposed reimbursement for next year?
· Mr. McCall replied between 68% and 70%

· (PB) How long did we fund the High School project for?

· Mr. McCall replied that will end in 2025.

· Total Expenditures

· Revenues

· Mr. Deedy explained that the local revenue number has decreased because in the past it was not projected properly.  We get money back by claiming staff and students that are eligible for Medicaid services.

· (PB) Local Revenue also includes E&D.  What is your current balance?

· Mr. McCall replied a little over $900,000.
· (JP) Is there any aide available to help with full time kindergarten?

· Mr. McCall stated that the number of students increased from the half day to full day, but we lost students overall.

· (JM) We have had a decrease in students but every year the budget increases.  Is there any way to reduce this number?

· Mr. McCall replied that even though there has been a decrease in numbers the capacity is back down to where it should be, and we still need teachers for the classrooms.

· (PB) What is the District doing about the discussion of OPEB at the roundtable meeting?

· Mr. McCall stated that we are paying for it as we go. We are being pressed by Princeton and Sterling to fund this account. 
Open warrant for the Annual Town Meeting

· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the opening of the warrant for the Annual Town Meeting to be held on May 4, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Review trash fee
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to increase the trash fee to $19.00 for discussion.   
· (JP) There have been some unforeseen increases to recycling.  Prevailing wages are going up also an increase in insurance costs for workers.  These items are all adding to the overall increase.  This has pushed Pellegrino to come back with revised pricing for trash collection.  The last increase to the trash collection was back in 2008.
· (JM) This program was initially set up so that the fee collected would just cover the cost to the Town.
· (CR) An increase to $19.00 a month will cover the current increase, but we may see an increase in the year after so an increase to $20.00 would cover the cost for next year as well.
· (PB) At this point in time we should just cover what we need with the $19.00.  We can review this again if need be.
· Motion agreed upon Unanimously.
· (CR) The first bill with the new rate will be in July for FY21.
Appoint Election Officers  
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to appoint Emily Fradellos, Sarah Forde and Daniel Tropea as Election Officers from February 24, 2020 through August 15, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.   
Meeting Minutes
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from February 10, 2020 with two spelling corrections noted.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
Town Administrators update

· There is a meeting this Thursday for the DPW building committee and that will be followed up by a Capital Improvement Committee meeting.
· Just a note that the Fire Department has been very busy recently with town calls and mutual aid.
Adjourned Meeting at 8:27pm,  Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 9, 2020 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Presentation from Wachusett Regional School District

Meeting minutes
Agenda
Attendance list
Town Administrators Update

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
